Orford Parks and Playgrounds

Minutes of the Meeting

January 16th, 2019

Orford Town Offices

7:00
Present:  J.J. Hebb (Chair), David Smith (Selectboard), Lawrence Hibbard and Robb Day (Secretary)


 The meeting was to order at 7:00.   J.J. Submitted the OP&P annual report for submission into the Town Report.  Items in the report are as follows:

          Indian Pond current and future projects.

          Community Field activities and projects.


Summary of the swim program at Indian Pond.


Green Up Day.


OP&P activities.


Lawrence began a discussion on the Community Field.  He would like to invite Eric Reichert (Rivendell Baseball Coach) to a meeting to discuss what is needed for the baseball field.  JJ discussed grub issues and noted that the last outbreaks occurred in 2006 and 2016.  Robb and JJ discussed whether or not we should treat the Community Field for the current grub infestation that was discovered this last summer.  Robb agreed that it would be a good idea not to ignore it.  Our discussions with Heather Bryant (Grafton County Extension) lead us to believe that treatment options are limited and it is better to be proactive on this issue.  Robb agreed to contact Bio Spray to discuss our options for treatment and timing of application for this spring/summer.


JJ Motioned to treat the Community Field for the current grub infestation as recommended by the Grafton County Extension.  Robb seconded and all were in favor.


Lawrence discussed the fertilizing of the Community Field and the Town Common.  We have a current soil sample report and fertilizer recommendation for the Community Field but not the Common.  Robb agreed to work through the numbers on what is needed for materials and Lawrence agreed to spread the fertilizer in the spring.   A soil sample and analysis will be needed for the East Common.   Robb will get a quote from Mill Gardens and Lawrence will look up other purchasing options.


JJ Motioned to fertilize the Community Field and the East Common.  Robb Seconded an all were in favor.


It was agreed that a work day for the Community Field would be needed in the spring.  It was discussed that we could hold a BBQ and get community involvement.  JJ agreed to contact Eric Reichert.


Our next meeting will be on February 20th at 7:00.


JJ motioned to adjourn at 7:50 and David seconded, all were in favor.


Minutes taken by Robb Day.

